BOGNOR AND CHICHESTER GROUP AGM   MARCH 27, 2014

1) Apologies for absence: Jilli Weller and Breege Gallagher. REFRESHMENTS were served at the start of the meeting.
2) Minutes of 2013 AGM were circulated, agreed and signed by Kath Shakespeare
3) Matters arising: Campaigns: We had campaigned for years for the longest death-row prisoner, Hakamada in Japan.  He had been granted a retrial but we were urged to continue action.
4) Reports. The chair/campaigns and treasurer’s report had already been circulated in the newsletter.  The Treasurer’s report (in her absence) was very encouraging.  In spite of the costs of the Graylingwell concert, we had been able to send  £1428 to UK Amnesty HQ.  The Chair had been agreeably surprised by the number of actions we had taken over the year.  Acceptance of both reports was moved by the secretary, seconded by Thelma Percy, carried unanimously.
5) Election of Officers:

CHAIR: Kath Shakespeare, proposed by the secretary, seconded by Ann Stewart , elected unanimously

TREASURER: Breege Gallagher; proposed (in her absence) by Kath Shakespeare, seconded by  Shaun Peters, elected unanimously

MEMBERSHIP: Jilli Webber; proposed in her absence by Stephanie Carn, seconded by Ann Stewart, elected unanimously(if she agrees)

CAMPAIGNS: Shaun Peters proposed by Kath Shakespeare, seconded by Thelma Percy, elected unanimously; Stephanie Carn proposed by Kath Shakespeare, seconded by the secretary, elected unanimously

COMMITTEE MEMBERS WITHOUT PORTFOLIO: Rebecca Grove and Ann Stewart; proposed Kath Shakespeare, seconded by the secretary, carried unanimously.  Ann Stewart suggested action against the mass executions in Egypt. Shaun Peters had prepared letters on Egypt and these were circulated and signed.

.

6)  Future Group programme: 
The departing committee had already planned several events.

TUESDAY 29/4:  Stephanie Carn had booked the Friends Centre, Chichester, for a talk on Afghan women.  This was to go in the newsletter (deadline 15/4) , and contact should be made with the UNA and other groups

SATURDAY 17/5: Emsworth Plant and Book Sale. It was agreed that this was a good venue, and Kath Shakespeare already had a carload of books.

SATURDAY 21/6 GRAYLINGWELL II CONCERT: The secretary was to contact Mark Stables offering our Group’s help with the bar this year.  It would probably be combined with the barbecue, weather permitting.

CHICHESTER PEACE FESTIVAL: This had been postponed from last August, but the secretary had so far been unable to find out whether it was happening this year, or when.  He should contact the City Council.

We hoped to have another BARNHAM AMNESTEA, but the date was not yet fixed.  When it was, the secretary was to organise a PUMBLE  on another day.

OCTOBER CONCERT, Chichester University.  Rebecca Grove was contacting the Music Office to move this along.

Could we ask for another PUBLICITY TABLE around 10/12, and advertise In the newsletter for more hosts for LETTERWRITING EVENINGS?

7: Death Penalty, USA

Kath Shakespeare showed 25 minutes of a DVD from BBC3, about execution by lethal injection in Texas.  It showed both the victims’ and the convict’s side of the crime and punishment.

There being no Other Business, a vote of thanks to the chair was carried unanimously and the meeting ended at 8.45 pm 
